

Daniel V. Jerram First Selectman

Town Hall 530 Main Street Post Office Box 316 New Hartford, CT 06057

Dear Woodchuck Lane Residents:

June 7, 2012

Over the past year, our Department of Public Works (DPW) Foreman has been monitoring the condition of a cross pipe on your road. The pipe, that carries water underneath Woodchuck Lane, is located just south of the intersection of East Cotton Hill Road. The pipe is very old and is in poor condition.

Over the past couple of weeks, you might have noticed a newly formed "depression" in the road directly above the pipe (near the driveway to #18). This is a sign that the pipe is beginning to fail and that work is required immediately.

As such, the Town has hired Hemlock Construction to replace this cross pipe. Beginning on Monday, June 11, 2012, construction will begin to replace the cross pipe and repave the impacted area. The cost of this project is roughly \$20,000 and work is estimated to take approximately 4 days. During the construction project, it will be necessary to close this area of Woodchuck Lane to vehicular traffic (access through Shafer Road will be required).

I have notified the bus company and all emergency responders of this detour.

I thank you in advance for your patience as this construction project goes forward. If you have any questions or concerns about the project, please don't hesitate to call me at Town Hall at 860-379-3389.

Many, thanks,

Daniel V. Jerramo First Selectman



